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Director’s Message

New Year, New Changes

Dear Friends,

 The talent and 

dedication of our 

people are what 

drives the CRCH and 

the work we do. We 

start 2008 by saying 

aloha to those who 

are coming into new 

positions and to those who are moving 

on, while remaining committed to our 

mission.

 The John A. Burns School of Medicine 

welcomes Dr. Jerris Hedges as its new 

dean, and we look forward to future 

opportunities to collaborate with him and 

his faculty to strengthen the research 

component of the University of Hawai‘i 

health sciences complex. As we prepare 

to build the new cancer center beside 

the medical school in Kaka‘ako, we 

are striving to strengthen our cur-

rent programs and develop new 

ones, and we hope to accomplish 

this with new faculty joining our 

Center.

 I want to extend my deepest 

gratitude to two key members of 

our team. Dr. Laurence Kolonel 

has contributed tremendously to 

the growth of our cornerstone Epide-

miology Program during his tenure as its 

director. While remaining as the CRCH 

Deputy Director, he is handing the 

reins of the Program to Dr. Loïc 

Le Marchand in order to focus 

on his own research. 

 Mahalo also to Dr. Cheryl 

Albright, who took over the 

leadership of our Prevention 

and Control Program as its 

interim director when Dr. 

Carolyn Gotay joined 

the University of British 

(continued on page 12)

Three Projects Funded with Friends’ Help

Hawai‘i Cancer Research Attracts 
$40 Million in Annual Funding

he faculty and research staff of the Cancer 

Research Center of Hawai‘i (CRCH) brought 

in $40 million in contracts and grants as of 

December 31, 2007 to support 18 new and 

continuing projects, including five new develop-

mental projects for innovative research. The major-

ity of the funds come from national sources such 

as the National Cancer Institute (NCI), the National 

Institutes of Health (NIH), the Department of Defense 

(DOD), and institutions such as the Susan G. Komen 

Breast Cancer Foundation.

      “The grants and contracts allow us to advance our 

studies in prevention and treatments for cancer,” said 

CRCH Director Dr. Carl-Wilhelm Vogel. “In addition, 

these funding sources support our 300 employees, help 

local businesses with the purchase of goods and services, 

and bring in new dollars to Hawai‘i’s economy.” 

Friends support new research. “It’s especially 

gratifying to receive support for new research because 

funding for pilot studies is limited in availability,” Dr. 

Vogel continued. “Last year, we were able to support five 

pilot project proposals, three  of which were funded by the 

Friends of the CRCH.”

       Throughout history new discoveries in science and tech-

nology have improved the quality of life for mankind. In the 

health arena, progress can be attributed to curious and talented 

scientists unceasingly developing novel ideas in search of cures 

and better treatments. In order to pursue these novel ideas on   

a large scale, scientists must justify their research with sup-

portive preliminary findings either from previous studies 

conducted by other scientists or by conducting their own 

pilot studies. Supportive preliminary data help to justify 

funding for larger peer-reviewed studies supported by signifi-

cant funding sources such as the NCI, NIH, DOD, or private

(continued on page 3) 
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President’s Message

Supporting Discovery

 On behalf of the members of the 

board of the Friends, the Cancer 

Research Center of Hawai‘i and 

the countless people who have 

benefited from its work, thank 

you so much for your continued 

support.

 When you join the Friends of 

the Cancer Research Center of 

Hawai‘i, you are enabling crucial work that could 

save the lives of cancer victims and improve the 

quality of life for many of the disease’s survivors. 

The Friends raise money to support pilot studies for 

which there are limited funding sources, provide 

funds to buy research lab equipment, and start-up 

funds for labs, form partnerships to encourage sup-

port and understanding from the community, and 

promote cancer education and awareness.

 This year, the Friends welcomes new board mem-

bers Anton Krucky, CEO of Tissue Genesis, Inc., and 

Mary Worrall, principal of Mary Worrall Associates 

Sotheby’s International Realty. They bring a fresh 

perspective and expertise to our organization.

 It is with deep sadness that we say goodbye to our 

long-time Board Member Vi Dolman. We join her 

family in mourning her passing on February 26 and 

celebrating her life of service to the community. Vi 

co-chaired last year’s major annual fundraiser Mauka 

Makai and received many community service awards 

from organizations such as the Rotary Club, Junior 

Achievement, and YWCA. Many knew her as a leader 

in Hawai‘i’s real estate industry, but she was also very 

knowledgeable about the CRCH as she was involved 

in cancer research while working on her graduate 

studies.

 I also want to send special thanks to our retiring 

Board Members John Aube, Charlie Bocken, and 

Ann Simpson. Deepest condolences go to Ann 

on the recent loss of her husband, Jack. 

Jack and Ann Simpson’s personal contri-

butions to the State’s business and civic 

arenas cannot be adequately measured. 

Both offered their expertise to many 

local non-profit groups. Both had been 

stalwart supporters of cancer research 

and prevention. Jack, who suffered from 

cancer, served with the American 

Cancer Society and, of course, Ann 

made an indelible mark during her 

many years on the Friends Board. 

Rick Humphreys

President
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Rick Humphreys

he Friends of the Cancer 

Research Center of Hawai‘i 

raised more than $150,000 

at its 6th annual fundraising 

event, Mauka Makai…Voyage of 

Discovery, held October 2007 at 

the Waialae Country Club. More 

than 300 supporters attended the 

sold-out event, including Senator 

and Mrs. Daniel Akaka, former 

First Lady Jean Ariyoshi, and 

the Foodland staff and family, who 

came to see company matriarch 

Joanna L. Sullivan receive the 

2007 Mauka Makai Award. Mrs. 

Sullivan, whose support for the 

CRCH has allowed the creation of 

two endowed research chairs, was 

honored with her late husband 

Maurice J. Sullivan for their significant contributions to the 

progress of cancer research, treatment, and education.

 Dr. Kalani Brady, the Hawai‘i Medical Association’s 2007 Physician 

of the Year, performed the oli or prayer to open the evening’s program, 

and entertained guests with a repertoire of songs. Radio and TV 

personality Kimo Kahoano was the event emcee.

 More than 200 businesses made generous donations to a live and 

a silent auction, which grossed $40,000 for CRCH. Among the great 

prizes: a chance to dine with Senators Daniel Akaka and Daniel 

Inouye; a large party catered by Murphy’s Bar & Grill; and a 

vacation at a Malaekahana beach house. Mauka Makai proceeds will 

fund the CRCH’s efforts to remain at the forefront of cancer research.

Mauka Makai raises over $150,000 

Proceeds Fund More Research in Cancer 
Prevention and Treatment in the State of Hawai‘i

T

Mahalo: Dr. Kalani Brady hands the microphone over for Mrs. 
Sullivan’s acceptance remarks.

In loving memory: 
Board Member Vi Dolman
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The Sullivan women (left): 
Jenai Wall, mom Joanna, 
and Kitty Wo.

Board members (below, 
left to right) Friends of 
CRCH Board members Dr. 
Jonathan Cho, George W. 
Sumner, Rick Humphreys, 
and Charles Bocken with 
former Board Member  
Larry Rodriguez.

foundations and individual donors. Pilot 

projects provide baseline preliminary 

data. The challenge is often in getting 

the preliminary data if no previous stud-

ies on a specific research area have been 

conducted. Scientists often struggle to 

get the initial funding to conduct pilot 

studies for their innovative research, 

and this kind of funding is limited in 

availability.

 In 2007, the CRCH selected five pilot 

project proposals for developmental 

funding. The scientists and their proj-

ects were:

 Maarit Tiirikainen, Ph.D., “Eval-

uation of methods for expression 

profiling from formalin-fixed paraffin-

embedded (FFPE) samples,” $33,266, 

3 / 1 / 0 7 - 2 / 2 9 / 0 8 . 

Funded by the 

Friends.

    Gordon Okimoto, 

Ph.D., “Develop-

ment of bioinfor-

matics tools for 

molecular biomarker 

discovery and path-

way analysis of breast 

cancer,” $27,900, 

3/1/07-2/29/08. Funded by the Friends.

 Loïc Le Marchand, M.D., Ph.D., 

“Feasibility of establishing a fresh-fro-

zen tissue repository for translational 

genomics,” $65,618, 11/1/07-10/31/08. 

Funded by the Cigarette 

Tax Special Fund.

 André Bachmann, 

Ph.D., “Proteasome 

inhi bition and cell sig-

naling induced by 

novel natural product 

Syringolin A,” $34,636, 

11/1/07-10/31/08. Funded 

by the Friends.

  Gertraud Maska-

rinec, M.D., Ph.D., 

“Supplement to devel-

oping a soy-based inter-

vention among healthy 

men,” pilot grant funded 

2003-2005, $7,087.64, 

3/16/07-3/15/08. Funded 

by the Research Training 

and Revolving Fund.

Research Attracts Millions
(continued from page 1)

Honored guest (above, left to right) Dr. Lawrence Tseu, 
Joanna Sullivan, Dr. Carl-Wilhelm Vogel, Millie Akaka 
and Senator Daniel K. Akaka.

Good deals (right): Mauka Makai’s silent auction raised 
$40,000 from pleased participants like Cecilia Kramer.

Scientists often 

struggle to get the 

initial funding 

to conduct pilot 

studies for their 

innoative research.



n recognition 

of her partici-

pation in and 

contribution to 

the cancer health 

arena, Senator 

Rosalyn Baker 

received the 

Exemplary State 

Elected Official 

Comprehensive 

Cancer Control 

Leadership Award 

from President 

and Mrs. George 

H.W. Bush in 

Washington, D.C. 

on October 12, 

2007. The award 

was presented by C-Change, an organi-

zation of the nation’s key cancer leaders. 

She was also honored by her peers at 

the Fall Hawai‘i Comprehensive Cancer 

Control Coalition meeting on October 

25, 2007.

   Senator Baker has distinguished her-

self as a champion of and friend to the 

CRCH through her unwavering efforts 

to secure a steady stream of funding 

through the tobacco tax increase law in 

2006. As vice chair and now chair of the 

Hawai‘i Comprehensive Cancer Control 

Coalition, she has also been a relent-

less leader in the move to promote and 

evin Cassel, Partnership Program 

coordinator of the Cancer 

Information Service (CIS) Pacific 

Region, received the Spirit of the CIS 

Award for exemplifying the qualities of 

caring, leadership, service, team spirit, 

and knowledge over the past year. The 

award was presented by CIS Associate 

Director Mary Anne Bright at the CIS 

National Meeting last September 25 in 

Bethesda, Maryland. Cassel was honored 

along with 14 awardees from CIS region-

al, project, and central support offices.

 Cassel first joined the CIS in 1993 as 

a bilingual information specialist and 

outreach coordinator at the Fox Chase 

Cancer Research Center in Philadelphia. 

In 1995, he transferred to the CIS 

Hawai‘i regional office, then part of the 

CRCH and now known as the CIS Pacific 

Region office. Cassel has become its 

consummate Partnership Program coor-

dinator. In the words of his supervisor, 

CIS Program Director Hali Robinett 

and Partnership Program Manager 

Paula Higuchi, Cassel exemplifies 

TEAMwork:

Tactically implements educational 

programs for partners, having taken 

the lead in implementing various train-

ings and workshops, including Using 

What Works, Body and Soul, and Using 

Data to Support Comprehensive Cancer 

Control; 

Eternally enthusiastic in his 

praise and belief in the NCI’s 

Cancer Information Service; 

Adept in his ability to identify 

and negotiate strategic 

partnerships; and

Mindful of his 

teammates, always 

offering his assis-

tance despite the 

load he carries.

Recognitions 

Kevin Cassel Receives 
CIS Spirit Award

K

Senator Rosalyn Baker Receives National Honor

advocate for a cancer control plan for 

the entire State.

 Former President George H. W. Bush 

and former First Lady Barbara Bush are 

co-chairs of C-Change; Senator Dianne 

Feinstein serves as vice chair. The more 

than 130 member leaders share a vision 

of a future where cancer is prevented, 

detected early, and cured or is managed 

successfully as a chronic illness. 

 An important underlying principle of 

C-Change is to leverage the combined 

leadership and expertise of all sectors of 

society to eliminate cancer as a major 

public health problem at the earliest 

possible time. C-Change serves as a 

forum and catalyst for identifying issues 

and major challenges facing the can-

cer community, and for initiating col-

laborative actions to complement the 

efforts of individual C-Change members 

whose missions are related to can-

cer research, control, and/or 

patient advocacy. The devel-

opment of state, tribe, and 

territory comprehensive 

cancer control program 

plans has been a strate-

gic priority of C-Change 

since its founding in 

1998.

Dr. Vogel congratulates 
Kevin Cassel.

Senator Rosalyn Baker receives award from President and Mrs. 
George H.W. Bush.

I
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fter 30 

years of 

outstand-

ing leadership 

of the CRCH’s 

cornerstone 

Epidemiology 

Program, Dr. 

L a u r e n c e 

Kolonel has 

stepped down 

as director to 

focus on his own research as an epide-

miology faculty member. Dr. Kolonel 

will continue to serve as the CRCH’s 

Deputy Director. 

 Dr. Loïc Le Marchand is the new 

director of the Epidemiology Program, 

effective January 1, 2008. Le Marchand 

has enjoyed significant success in his 

research endeavors, having received 

major funding for his work.

  “Dr. Le Marchand has been with 

the Epidemiology Program since 1987, 

and is very familiar with the program 

and its research goals. A seasoned can-

cer scientist in his own right, Dr. Le 

Marchand will undoubtedly continue 

Transitions

Leadership Change in Epidemiology Program

A
to provide very capable leadership to 

the Epidemiology Program,” said CRCH 

Director Dr. Carl-Wilhelm Vogel. 

 During Kolonel’s tenure, the Epide-

miology Program achieved national and 

international recognition and played a 

major role in the CRCH’s overall suc-

cess. In 2005, Kolonel received a MERIT 

Award from the National Institutes of 

Health at the recommendation of the 

National Cancer Institute for his sus-

tained track record of high quality can-

cer epidemiology research. As a benefit of 

this significant recognition, Kolonel was 

assured five years of successive funding 

to continue his ongoing research proj-

ect, the well-known Multiethnic Cohort 

Study, without 

having to sub-

mit the usual 

required paper-

work. There is 

no other scien-

tist on the UH 

faculty who has 

attained this 

recognition.

ali Robinett, program director 

of the Cancer Information Service 

(CIS), Pacific Region, is the new 

chair of the 11-member Hawai‘i Tobacco 

Prevention and Control Trust Fund 

Advisory Board. She was elected chair 

in November last year after serving on 

the Board since April 2007. Robinett was 

appointed to the Board by Governor 

Linda Lingle as one of three members 

representing populations at risk for tobac-

co use. Robinett has been program direc-

tor of the CIS at the CRCH since 1995. 

 Tobacco Advisory Board members 

Margery Bronster, Fred Hirayama, 

and Dr. Elizabeth Tam have provided 

leadership since the Board first convened 

in November 1999. Other members of 

the volunteer Board include Mark Levin 

and Healani Chang of the University 

of Hawai‘i, who were appointed by the 

State Senate and Governor, respectively; 

Drs. Charles Kelley and Thomas Vogt, 

Department of Health appointees; David 

Randall and Julian Lipsher, represent-

ing the Department of Education and the 

Department of Health, respectively; and 

Kainoa Kaumeheiwa-Rego, represent-

ing the Governor’s Office. All Board mem-

bers are serving through June 2008.

 The Tobacco Prevention and Control 

Trust Fund Advisory Board, with the State 

Department of Health, is developing a 

strategic plan for tobacco prevention 

and control. 

  “In taking on this new respon-

sibility as chair, I look for-

ward to working with fellow 

members of the Board 

as we continue to seek 

input and advice from 

the community regard-

ing strategic directions 

in tobacco control and 

the administration of 

Hawai‘i’s tobacco pre-

vention and control 

trust fund,” said 

Robinett. 

Hali Robinett Chairs 
Tobacco Trust Fund 
Advisory Board

H

Dr. Loïc Le Marchand

Dr. Laurence Kolonel 

r. Michele Carbone, director 

of the Cancer Research Center’s 

Thoracic Oncology Program, is 

now also chair of the Department of 

Pathology of the John A. Burns School 

of Medicine. He 

officially began 

his tenure 

on January 1, 

2008. Carbone 

will retain dual 

appointments 

at the medical 

school, where 

he will report to 

Dr. Michele Carbone Heads UH Pathology Department

D

Dr. Michele Carbone

the new Dean, Dr. Jerris Hedges, and 

the CRCH, where he reports to Director 

Dr. Carl-Wilhelm Vogel. 

 Carbone came to the 

UH from the Loyola 

University Medical 

Center’s Cardinal 

Bernadin Cancer 

Center and is in 

charge of develop-

ing the fledgling 

Thoracic

Oncology 

Program. 

Hali Robinett
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r. Carolyn Cook Gotay, CRCH’s 

director of the Prevention and 

Control Program, bid aloha to 

Hawai‘i on January 1. She is now a 

professor and founding Canadian 

Cancer Society Chair in Primary Cancer 

Prevention at the Department of Health 

Care & Epidemiology, University of 

British Columbia in Vancouver. In her 

new position, Dr. Gotay will be responsi-

ble for developing research and training 

programs directed at preventing cancer. 

 During her more than 15 years at the 

CRCH, Dr. Gotay received numerous 

peer-reviewed grants and contracts from 

the National Cancer Institute, National 

Institute of Aging, National Center 

for Complementary and Alternative 

Medicine, Susan G. Komen Breast 

Cancer Foundation, and the Department 

of Defense. Much of her CRCH research 

focused on cancer survivorship and the 

quality of life of cancer survivors—iden-

tifying and addressing the long-term 

effects of cancer and its therapies—and 

her work has been published in leading 

journals, including the Journal of the 

National Cancer Institute, Cancer, and 

the Journal of Clinical Oncology. 

 “Hawai‘i is a rich natural laboratory 

for cancer research. The CRCH provides 

a wonderful resource for interaction 

with inspiring and dedicated world-class 

scientists,” said Dr. Gotay. “Right now, 

the Center is at an exciting time in its 

development as it builds research pro-

grams and a new facility that includes 

outpatient cancer care. Both science 

and the people of Hawai‘i will benefit 

from these new advances, and I 

wish the CRCH and my former 

co-workers the best of luck!”

 With the departure of Dr. 

Gotay, Dr. Cheryl Albright 

was appointed interim director 

of the Prevention and Control 

Program, effective January 1, 

2008. She will serve in this capac-

ity while recruitment efforts 

continue to name a new per-

manent Director and other 

faculty to build and grow 

the program.

Transitions

Aloha Dr. Gotay

D aula Higuchi, Partnership Pro-

gram manager of the Cancer 

Information Service (CIS), Pacific 

Region, has been elected to serve as 

vice-chair of the Hawai‘i Comprehensive 

Cancer Control Coalition (HCCCC) for 

two years, and will assume the position 

of chair in fall 2009. Higuchi has been 

an active participant of HCCCC since its 

inception in 2002. She succeeds Senator 

Rosalyn Baker, who recently became 

the new chair, following completion of 

term by former Cancer Research Center 

scientist Dr. Carolyn Gotay.

 As vice chair, Higuchi will provide 

leadership with Senator Baker to the 

HCCCC to continue developing and 

implementing a viable comprehensive 

cancer control plan for the citizens 

of Hawai‘i. This effort will be made 

through bringing together a diverse 

group of individuals and organizations 

to create a coordinated plan to address 

cancer issues in our state. 

 Comprehensive cancer control is a 

Paula Higuchi Named Vice Chair of 
Hawaii Comprehensive Cancer Control Coalition

P
model that inte-

grates and coor-

dinates a range 

of activities to 

maximize the 

impact of limit-

ed resources and 

achieve desired 

cancer preven-

tion and control 

measures. A key 

component to 

the success of this approach is establish-

ing partnerships between public and 

private sector stakeholders whose com-

mon mission is to reduce the burden of 

cancer. Coalition members include rep-

resentatives from hospitals, health orga-

nizations, health plans throughout the 

state, research and educational organiza-

tions, the state legislature, governmental 

agencies, and community organizations. 

Individuals include professional health 

care providers, researchers, and com-

Paula Higuchi

amrata Gurung is the CRCH’s 

new personnel officer, taking 

the place of Melvin Shiroma, 

who retired on January 15 this year. 

Gurung began working at the Cancer 

Research Center in July 2007 as a 

Human Resource specialist in training. 

She is a graduate of the Shidler 

College of Business at UH 

Manoa with a Bachelors of 

Business Administration 

degree in Human Re- 

source Management 

and International 

Business. She is the 

sole personnel officer 

for CRCH.

    Gurung came to live 

on Maui in April 

2002 as a new-

lywed from her 

CRCH Welcomes New Personnel Officer

N
home in Katmandu, Nepal. No stranger 

to travel outside her native country, 

she had learned English at boarding 

school in India which she attended from 

kindergarten through the 10th grade. 

Gurung began working on her business 

degree while living on Maui, and then 

transferred to UH Manoa. Her husband, 

Deepak Neupane, also from Nepal, 

attended college in Portland, Maine, then 

lived and worked 

in Hawai‘i for 

several years. He 

is an architect 

and civil engi-

neer with an 

MBA and works 

for the Hawaii 

C o m m u n i t y 

D e v e l o p m e n t 

Authority. Namrata Gurung

(continued on page 8)

Dr. Carolyn Gotay
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re some women being over-treated 

with chemotherapy? When is hor-

monal treatment the right treat-

ment, and when should it be combined 

with more aggressive treatment?

 TAILORx — Trial Assigning Individ-

ualized Options for Treatment (Rx) 

— aims to find out. TAILORx is inves-

tigating Oncotype DX, a molecular diag-

nostic test that produces a recurrence 

score, or RS, that predicts the likelihood 

of cancer recurring distantly within 

10 years. The RS 

has been highly 

successful in 

predicting the 

risk of cancer 

returning in 

women with 

node-negative 

breast cancer 

that is estrogen 

and/or progesterone 

(hormone receptor) posi-

tive. Original data analysis 

and a validation study indicate that 

women with high RS benefit from che-

motherapy, but women with low RS do 

not. The study is not clear about whether 

women with intermediate RS benefit 

from chemotherapy.

 Hawai‘i clinical trial. At the CRCH, 

more than 40 women are enrolled in the 

TAILORx trial to find out what is the bet-

ter treatment for women with different 

risks of recurrence. Hormonal therapy 

has been the cornerstone for systemic 

treatment for women with hormone 

receptor positive early stage breast can-

cer. However, most clinicians continue 

to offer chemotherapy even though it 

probably benefits only 3 percent of this 

group of women. Chemotherapy is toxic. 

It may cause many acute and chronic 

problems as well as be devastating to 

a woman’s body image. Although as of 

2007, National Comprehensive Cancer 

Network guidelines continued to recom-

mend chemotherapy for this cohort of 

women, a new recommendation states 

that clinicians should also consider using 

Individualizing Breast Cancer Treatment

CRCH Offers Novel Clinical Trial to Predict 
Breast Cancer Treatment Outcomes
Contributed by Christa Braun-Inglis, MS, APRN, AOCNP, Oncology Nurse Practitioner

A
OncotypeDX as part of their diagnosis.

Custom results. Once a patient enters 

the TAILORx study, CRCH staff have 

the OncotypeDx test performed on the 

patient’s tumor to produce their individu-

al RS. Patients with high RS are automat-

ically recommended to get chemotherapy 

and hormonal therapy. Patients with low 

RS are automatically advised to get hor-

monal therapy only. Patients 

with intermediate RS will 

be chosen by random 

methods to either get 

hormonal therapy 

only, or chemotherapy 

plus hormonal thera-

py. The RS stratifica-

tion has been lowered 

to include a safety net 

to minimize the poten-

tial for undertreatment 

in both the high and inter-

mediate risk groups.

    The TAILORx represents 

a major step in the individual-

ization of cancer treatment. The 

OncotypeDx is useful in helping select 

appropriate treatment especially for early 

stage breast cancer. This trial is help-

ing to validate a new modality to assist 

both patients and clinicians make better 

more informed choices 

regarding cancer treat-

ment. Women in Hawai‘i 

are very fortunate to 

have this opportunity to 

be involved in such an 

important clinical trial. 

 The TAILORx is the 

first study to prospec- 

tively look at Oncotype-

Dx. It is also the first 

study to be developed as 

a result of the National 

Cancer Institute’s Pro-

gram for the Assessment 

of Clinical Cancer Tests 

(PACCT). The purpose 

of PACCT is to identify 

diagnostics to help personalize cancer 

medicine.

he Cancer Research Center of 

Hawai‘i has signed a Memorandum 

of Agreement with the College 

of Tropical Agriculture and Human 

Resources (CTAHR) to develop and main-

tain the HawaiiFoods website.

 Designed by Dr. Sylvia Yuen, direc-

tor of the Center on the Family in 

CTAHR, and her staff, the website pro-

vides pictures, recipes, and nutritional 

information about local foods in Hawai‘i. 

The website also has a dietary assessment 

section. Enter your food consumption 

during the day, and the computer will 

tell you how well your diet follows dietary 

guidelines. This assessment program was 

developed as part of a project directed by 

Dr. Rachel Novotny, professor in the 

Department of Human Nutrition, Food, 

and Animal Sciences at CTAHR. CRCH 

supplied the food composition table that 

is used to calculate nutrient intakes. Dr. 

Suzanne P. Murphy, CRCH nutrition 

researcher, was the 

co-investigator.

   Dr. Murphy heads 

the Nutrition Support 

Shared Resource at 

CRCH, which main-

tains an extensive 

composition table 

of local foods used 

for studies on diet 

and cancer. With the 

HawaiiFoods website, 

the CRCH composi-

tion table can now 

be accessed by both 

the public and by 

researchers outside 

CRCH. Check it out at 

http://hawaiifoods.hawaii.edu/.

Partnerships

HawaiiFoods Website 
Offers Information 
on Diet and 
Cancer

T

Breast Cancer Facts
Breast cancer is the most com-

mon malignancy in women, and is 

the second leading cause of cancer 

deaths, next to lung cancer. The 

majority of women are diagnosed at 

early stages and most of them have 

hormone receptor positive cancer. 

Surgery is the predominant treat-

ment for women with early stage 

breast cancer. Women less than 70 

years old usually receive systemic 

hormonal therapy in addition to 

surgery and possibly radiation. 
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munity members trained in numerous 

disciplines and many individuals who 

are cancer survivors themselves.

 The theme of the Hawai‘i Cancer Plan, 

“No More Cancer,” is a vision shared by 

all members. To this end, the HCCCC 

has established guiding principles, 

goals and priorities, action strat-

egies, and future prospects. The 

coalition is committed to a long-

range plan and program to rid the 

state of Hawai‘i of cancer. States 

Higuchi, “I invite you to join the 

he West Hawai‘i Cancer Symposium 

celebrated its 10th anniversary 

September 7-8, 2007 at the Four 

Seasons Resort Hualalai on the island of 

Hawai‘i. Through the years, the sympo-

sium has attracted a sizeable local and 

national audience of physicians, nurses, 

and allied health professionals special-

izing or interested in cancer. It has been 

held each year with support from the 

American Cancer Society West Hawai‘i 

staff in conjunction with the annual 

Taste of the Big Island dinner, silent auc-

tion, Terry Fox Run (replaced by the Run 

Cancer Symposium Celebrates 10th Anniversary

T
for Hope), and other related fundraising 

activities for cancer research. During the 

past three years, the Cancer Research 

Center has become the major financial 

supporter of the symposium.

 The symposium was first conceived by 

Drs. Jan Wong and Daryl Kurozawa. 

Dr. Wong, formerly with the John A. 

Burns School of Medicine and the Cancer 

Research Center of Hawai‘i, is a surgi-

cal oncologist who relocated to Loma 

Linda University. Dr. Kurozawa is a gen-

eral surgeon who practices with Kaiser 

Permanente in West Hawai‘i. 

Dr. Carl-Wilhelm Vogel presented Drs. Daryl Kurozawa and Jan Wong with plaques of 
appreciation for their commitment and dedication at the 10th Annual West Hawai‘i Cancer 
Symposium.

Coalition to make the vision of a Hawai‘i 

with ‘No More Cancer’ become a reality.”

 Higuchi joined the CIS as outreach 

coordinator in 1995, eventually was 

named Outreach Program manager, and 

now the Partnership Program manager. 

She earned a Masters of Social Work 

degree while working full-time for the 

CIS and currently oversees its Partnership 

Program that interacts with community 

partners to provide culturally appropriate 

cancer products, programs, and mes-

sages for their constituents.

Publications

Scientific Report on 
CRCH Studies and 
Programs Now Available

Paula Higuchi Named Vice-Chair
(continued from page 6)

new Scientific Report on the 

research studies and accomplish-

ments of the CRCH is now avail-

able. The 114-page document provides 

summary reports on major research 

initiatives and published studies per-

formed by CRCH researchers and scien-

tists during 2005-2006.

 Over this two-year period, CRCH fac-

ulty published approximately 292 pub-

lications, many of which appeared in 

prestigious, peer-reviewed, national and 

international journals. 

 “It gives me great pleasure to pres-

ent the latest Scientific Report of the 

Cancer Research Center of Hawai‘i to 

our peers, friends, and supporters,” said 

Dr. Carl-Wilhelm Vogel. “The enor-

mous progress made during the bien-

nium 2005-2006 has paved a path for 

a bright future of CRCH as a leading 

research unit within the University of 

Hawai‘i and as a first-rate academic 

Cancer Center offering comprehensive 

cancer care and access to innovative 

clinical trials to the ever growing num-

ber of cancer patients in our State.”

 The Scientific Report will be distrib-

uted to CRCH partners, faculty, friends, 

and the scientific community. To receive 

a copy of the report, go to www.crch.

org/CenScientificReport.htm.

A
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Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Agena

Mr. & Mrs. William A. S. 
Akana 

Ms. Gwen A. Akimoto

Ala Moana Property 
Development, LLC

Aloha United Way 

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Alvarado

Mrs. Matilda K. C. Alvey

Mr. Ronald N. Amioka

Ms. Finetta K. Anderson

Mrs. June R. Anderson

Mr. Paul H. Anderson

Mr. Richard Y. Arakaki

Mr. & Mrs. Mitchell Araki

Mr. Haruo Arisumi 

Ms. Karen T. Asahara

Mr. Oscar K. Asahina

Mr. Fujio Asao 

Ms. Rhoda K. Asao 

Mr. & Mrs. James K. Asato

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth B. 
Ashley 

Mr. Donald Aus &  
Mrs. Jane Aus-Yamashiro

Ms. Shigeyo Baba 

Mr. & Mrs. William H. 
Baist, Jr. 

Mr. Holger Bammert

Ms. Rose Marie Barbee

Mr. Sinnette L. Barefoot

Mr. & Mrs. Robert 
Barrowcliff 

Mr. Brian D. Battease

Mr. Pedro Bautista 

Mrs. Jean T. Bautista

Mr. John J. Bayles 

Mr. Robert R. Bean 

Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Bednar

Mr. Donald L. Blakemore

Mr. Phillip R. Brieske

Mr. & Mrs. Leon A. Brossier

Mr. Robert H. Brown

Mr. Jared Devin Bugarin

Ms. Jacquie Bushong

C & M Feed Store, LLC

Mr. & Mrs. Jason Cariola

Ms. Jean T. Y. Carroll

Ms. Sharlene F. Castillo

Mr. & Mrs. Phillip C. Castro

Mr. & Mrs. Vernon C. H. 
Chang 

Mr. & Mrs. Clayton K. T. 
Chang 

Mr. Calvin T. S. Chang

Mrs. Mildred M. Q. Chang

Dr. & Mrs. Murray 
Chapman 

Mr. Washington T. Char

Ms. Jeanette S. Ching

Mrs. Mary M. H. Ching

Mrs. Mae M. Chong

Mr. Norman K. Chong

Mrs. Kathleen Y. Choy

Mrs. Amy A. Chun 

Sze Ting Chung 

Mr. Donald A. Clegg

Capt. Allyn Cole, Jr.

Mrs. Helen T. Cole 

Ms. Geraldine T. Cole

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Comilla

Ms. Shirley Conners

Mr. Charles I. Cook 

Ms. Marilyn Cotton 

Mr. William H. Crawley

Michael M. Crisafi 

Ms. Laverne D. Cummins

Mr. Robert J. Curnyn

Mr. Jon M. de Mello

Mr. Herbert M. Dias

Ms. Concetta DiLeo

Mr. Yutaka Doi 

Mr. Jed Dungca 

Mr. John E. Dunne 

Mr. Paul L. A. Duvauchelle

Earl S. Mente Realtors

Mr. Dustin Y. Ebesu

Dr. Ian Ebesugawa 

Mr. & Mrs. Tomeji Ekimoto

Mr. Reid P. Elam 

Mr. Frank S. Endo 

Mrs. Ida A. Endo 

Mr. James K. Endo 

Mr. Donald Y. Enoki

Excelsior Lodge #1, I.O.O.F.

Mr. James Fagan 

Mr. & Mrs. Ed W. Flavell

Rey Francis 

Mr. & Ms. Richard N. 
Freeman 

Friends of the Cancer 
Research Center of Hawai‘i 

Mrs. Karen U. Frix 

Mr. Alton K. Fujii 

Mr. & Mrs. Albert Fujimoto

Mr. Robert S. Fujimoto

Mrs. Agnes H. Fujimoto

Mr. & Mrs. Berg H. 
Fujimoto 

Mr. & Mrs. Yasuhiro Fujita

Ms. Yaeko Fujiwara 

Drs. Franklin & Dawn 
Fukuda 

Ms. Jill A. Fukui 

Mrs. Alice M. Fukunaga

Mr. George J. Fukunaga

Mr. & Ms. Harold H. 
Furukawa 

Mr. Howard J. Furuya

Ms. Hanako I. Gabrielson

Mr. Geraldo Gapol 

Mr. Richard H. Gates

Mr. Ralph S. Gens 

German Benevolent Society 
of Honolulu, Inc.

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas G. Gibb

Ms. Doris K. Goto 

Mrs. Kay K. Goto 

Mrs. Clara A. Goto 

Mr. Robert M. Goto 

Mr. & Mrs. Anthony L. 
Gregg 

Mr. Thomas A. Griffin, Jr.

Mrs. Gloria D. Griffin

Drs. Reuben C. & Celina S. 
Guerrero 

Mr. Robert W. Guild

Ms. Linda Y. Gushikuma

Mr. Roy H. Hakikawa

Mrs. Thelma H. Hakikawa

Dr. & Mrs. John B. Hall

Ms. Liz Halvorsen 

Mrs. Florence Y. Hamamura

Mr. Andrew Hanakawa

Dr. Jean H. Hankin 

Mrs. Amy S. Harada

Harmony Lodge #3, I.O.O.F.

Mr. & Ms. Robert T. 
Hashitate 

Hawaii Community 
Foundation 

Hawaiian Electric 
Charitable Foundation

Mrs. Annie L. Hayashida

HBK Pacific, LLC 

Mrs. Janet M. Henderson

Mr. & Mrs. Clarence R. Higa

Ms. Sumie Higa 

Mr. Toshio Higa 

Mr. Al Higashi 

Mrs. Dorothy M. Higashi

Ms. Irene J. Higashi

Mr. & Mrs. Richard C. 
Hilliard 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert T. Hirano

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Y. Hirata

Mrs. Betty F. Hirozawa

Mr. Shurei Hirozawa

Mrs. Mae M. Hitch 

Mr. & Mrs. Philip T. S. Ho

Mr. & Mrs. G. Fred  Holland

Ms. Evelyn A. Honda

Mr. & Mrs. Norman G. Y. 
Hong 

Honolulu Emblem Club 
#379 

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin M. Horita

Mr. William F. Horn

Mr. Curtis P. Iaukea, II

Mrs. Blanche M. Iaukea

Dr. & Mrs. Edwin Ichiriu

Mr. & Mrs. Michael M. Ide

Mr. Thomas Ige 

Ms. Julie A. Iguchi 

Mr. Larry F. Iha 

Mr. Yurikichi Ikehara

Miss Haruko Ikehara

Mr. Richard Ing 

Mrs. Juliette K. Irie

Mr. & Mrs. Harold Y. Isa

Mr. & Mrs. Michael I. Isobe

Mr. & Mrs. Herbert S. 
Isonaga 

Mr. & Mrs. Larry M. Isono

Mr. John M. Itamura

Ms. Betty S. Iwata 

Mr. Samson T. Iwatani

Ms. Margaret Y. Izumi

Dr. Satoru Izutsu 

Ms. Deborah A. James

Mr. & Mrs. Randall E. 
Jaycox, Jr. 

JG Associates 

Ms. Clara L. Joe 

Mr. George R. Johnston

Dr. & Mrs. Donald A. Jones

Mr. Kenneth S. Juan

Mr. Richard Kabasawa

Ms. Edith N. Kagawa

Ms. Emiko Kaita 

Mr. Ben F. Kaito 

Mrs. Kay Kaito 

Mr. Alvin A. Kajiwara

Ms. Gwendolyn Kamisugi

Mr. & Mrs. Tadashi Kaneko

Mr. & Mrs. Steven S. 
Kanemoto 

Ms. Gladys H. Kaneshiro

Mr. Herbert S. Kaneshiro

Mr. & Mrs. George 
Kaneshiro 

Mr. Alan H. I. Kang

Mrs. Ann A. Kang 

Mr. & Mrs. David Kapua

Mr. Henry C. Kassebeer, Jr.

Mrs. Kiyoko Katagihara

Mr. Masanao Katagihara

Kauai Community Federal 
Credit Union

Mr. Kaipo F. Kauka 

Mrs. Sarah H. Kauka

Mr. & Ms. Ted S. 
Kawahigashi 

Mrs. Tomie Kawawaki

Mr. Yasuhiko Kawawaki

Mr. Albert A. Kaya 

Mrs. Gladys M. Kaya

Kamaehu Keone 

Mrs. Juliet B. Kesner

Mr. Roy C. Kesner 

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence K. 
Kido 

Mr. Thomas E. Kilmer

Mr. Alfred H. S. Kim, Jr.

Kukmyung Kim 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael M. 
Kimura 

Ms. Hanako Kobayashi

Drs. Arthur M. & Laura S. 
K. Kodama 

Carol K. Kohama 

Mr. Wataru Koki 

Mr. & Mrs. Toshio Komoda

Mrs. Beatrice K .H. Kong

Mr. Larry M. Konno

Mrs. Patricia T. Konno

Ms. Alice A. Kono 

Mr. Peter Kubo 

Mr. & Mrs. Harold I. Kudo

Mr. & Mrs. Walter J. 
Kuehneman 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Y. 
Kumasaki 

Mrs. Amy E. Kunihisa

Mr. Edward M. Kuniyuki

Mr. & Mrs. Henry S. 
Kuniyuki 

Mr. Stan Kuniyuki & Ms. 
Rowena Adachi 

Mrs. Jean K. Kuraoka

Mr. & Mrs. James T. 
Kurashige 

Mr. Ross K. Kuraya 

Mr. William M. Kuromoto

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Kurosu

Mr. & Mrs. Gordon M. 
Kushimaejo 

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth C. W. 
Kwock 

Ms. Sybil S. Y. Kyi 

Ladies Auxiliary of VFW

Mrs. Vivian M. Lai 

Mr. Arleigh S. N. Lai

Mrs. Linda F. Laine 

Thank you!

University of Hawai‘i Foundation Donors
Gifts of $100 or more 
received from April 2007 
through December 2007
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Mr. Robert J. Porter 

Ms. Grace M. Primiano

Dr. Edward J. Quinlan, Jr.

Mr. Abraham S. Ramos

Mr. Dennis Reuter 

Mr. Johan Ronningen

Mr. Patrick M. Rosa 

Mr. Kenneth A. Ross 

Ms. Judy Rubano 

Mr. Robert H. Saiki 

Mr. & Mrs. Hiroshi Sakai

Mr. Brian L. Sakamaki

Mr. Shigeru Sakata 

Mr. Frank K. Sakato 

Mr. Katsuji Sakuma 

Ms. Carol Sarisky 

Mr. Paul M. Sasaki 

Ms. Amy M. Sato 

Mr. & Mrs. James T. Sato

Ms. Sumako Sawai 

Ms. Shirley Schick 

Mr. Stanley H. Segawa

Mr. Robert K. Segawa

Vess Semkov 

Ms. Barbara A. Serikaku

Mr. & Mrs. George Y. 
Serikaku 

Mr. & Ms. Charles Y. 
Serikawa 

Service Rentals & Supplies, 
Inc. 

Ms. Phyllis N. T. Shea

Mr. & Mrs. Tsutomu 
Shigemasa 

Mr. Howard T. Shigeta

Ms. Colleen H. Shigeta

Mr. & Mrs. Takeshi 
Shimana 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles I. 
Shimizu 

Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin H. 
Shimokawa 

Dr. & Mrs. James 
Shimokusu 

Mr. James C. Shingle

Mr. Donald S. Shintaku

Mrs. Edna T. Shirai 

Mr. & Mrs. Gary T. Shiraki

Mr. Wayne T. Shiroma

Mr. & Mrs. Edward S. 
Shiroma 

Mr. Hiroshi Shishido

Ms. Tomoe Shishido 

Ms. Janet A. Shitabata

The Shoe Tree, Inc. 

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence W. J. 
Siu 

Ms. Christina Smith 

Ms. Evelyn Soga 

Ms. Joyce Sonomura

Ms. Shirley Anne Soon

Dr. John S. Spangler

Ms. Patricia A. St. John

Ms. Elisabeth Bartlett 
Sturges 

Mr. Carlton S. Suematsu

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin K. 
Suganuma 

Ms. Kimie Sugitaya 

Ms. Eva J. Suiter 

Mrs. Joanna L. Sullivan

Mr. Henry M. Sumida

Mrs. Elsie K. Suzuki

Mr. Ralph M. Suzuki

Ms. Sadako Suzuki 

Ms. Irene K. Tabata 

Mr. & Mrs. Howard T. 
Tahara 

Ms. Alison N. Taira 

Ms. Faye K. Taira 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul M. Takaezu

Mr. Eliot S. Takai 

Mr. James S. Takamiya

Mr. Clifford Y. Takara

Jessie C. Takara 

Mr. Alvin K. Takemoto

Ms. Laura H. M. Tam

Mr. Edward M. Tamanaha

Mr. & Mrs. Dean T. 
Tamayori 

Ms. Sheree S. Tamura

Dr. Terri T. & Mr. Cary T. 
Tanaka 

Dr. & Mrs. C. S. Tang

Mr. & Mrs. Isamu 
Tatsuguchi 

Ms. Patricia A. Tavares

Mr. Dick S. Tawata 

Mr. Alfred J. Teves 

Mr. Samuel Thompson

Mr. James P. D. Thropp, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Howard K. Toda

Mrs. Tamayo Tokunaga

Ms. Margaret K. Y. Tong

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin H. 
Toyama 

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. 
Toyofuku 

Mrs. Ada V. Tsuji 

Mr. Kenneth M. Tsuji

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 
Tsuruya 

Mr. Samuel T. Uchida

Mrs. Mary W. C. Uchida

Mr. Edwin T. Ueda 

United Airlines Employee 
Giving Account 

United Way of the Bay Area

Mr. Bonifacio Urian 

Mr. & Mrs. James J. Utsugi

Ms. Winifred T. Nakamura

Mr. Franklin Y. Nakano

Ms. Molly H. Nakano

Ms. Clorinda F. Nakashima

Mr. Glen M. Nakashima

Mrs. Jennie Nakasone

Mr. George M. Nakasone

Ms. Gladys T. Nakata

Mr. Paul K. Nakatani

National Childhood Cancer 
Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. James M. Nekota

Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. 
Nelson 

Mr. Gabriel O. M. Ng

Mrs. Marlene S. Ng 

Mr. Nelson T. Nikaido

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry E. Nishida

Mr. & Mrs. Hiroshi Nishida

Mr. & Mrs. Clifford T. 
Nishihara 

Mr. Albert K. Nishikawa

Miss Sadaye Nishimoto

Mrs. Vivian C. Nishimura

Ms. Joy Nishino 

Ms. M. Louise Nobriga

Mr. Harry J. Nohara 

Mr. Paul T. Noto 

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis K. 
Nouchi 

Mr. Herbert I. Ohta 

Dr. & Mrs. Robert H. Oishi

Ms. Laureen M. Okamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Kazumi 
Okamura 

Ms. Ellen C. Okazaki

Mrs. Grace Okimoto 

Mr. & Mrs. Norman H. 
Okimoto 

Mr. Robert K. Okimoto

Mr. Sheldon Ormsby

Mr. & Mrs. Gerrit B. 
Osborne 

Ms. Chiyoko Oshiro 

Mr. & Mrs. Lincoln K. 
Oshiro 

Ms. Doris H. Ota 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Otake

Mr. Chester H. Otani

Mr. & Mrs. Akira Otani

Ms. Laura Y. Otsuka 

Mr. & Mrs. George 
Oyadomari 

Ms. Lily Y. Park 

Mrs. Eleanor F. Pence

Estate of Martin Pence

Ms. Concetta Pico 

Dr. Theodore H. Plaister

Mr. & Mrs. Richard G. 
Poirier 

The Honorable Marie & Mr. 
William Milks 

Dr. Kellet I. Min, Sr. 

Mrs. Betty C. Min 

Ms. Katherine A. Min

Dr. Thomas S. Min 

Mr. Stephen K. Miyagawa

Mr. Tsugio Miyahara 

Mrs. Leatrice E. Miyahira

Ms. Karen T. Miyakawa

Mrs. Susan T. Miyamoto

Mr. Sadao Miyamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Albert H. 
Miyashiro 

Ms. Jean M. Miyashiro

Mr. Morris M. Miyose

Mr. Bernard Mochizuki

Mr. John D. Monnett

Ms. Jacqueline Morgan

Mrs. Leatrice S. Morimoto

Mr. James S. Morita 

Mr. Ralph S. Morohashi

Dr. & Mrs. Alfred D. Morris

Ms. Wendy S. Mukai 

Mr. & Mrs. Franklin K. 
Mukai 

Dr. Gloria L. Ursal Munson

Mr. Leon Munson 

Mrs. Lillian K. Murakami

Mr. Roy K. Murakami

Ms. Myra Y. Murata 

Ms. Edna M. Mushiaki

MVR Family Limited 
Partnership 

Mr. & Mrs. Claude T. 
Nagaishi 

Mr. Glenn I. Nagaishi

Mr. & Mrs. Tad Nagasako

Mr. Noboru Nagashima

Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. 
Nagashima 

Mr. & Mrs. George M. 
Nagayama 

Mr. Eli K. Nahulu 

Ms. Deanna K. Nakagawa

Mrs. Elaine T. Nakagawa

Mr. Raymond S. Nakagawa

Mrs. Shigeko Nakagawa

Mr. Charles H. Nakagawa

Mr. & Mrs. Walter M. 
Nakagawa 

Mr. Edward T. Nakagawa

Mr. Yukio Nakagawa 

Dr. William S. Nakagawa

Mr. Larry Y. Nakahara

Mrs. Shizuko Nakama

Ms. Rowena Y. S. Nakamitsu

Ms. Harriet T. Nakamoto

Mrs. Susan Y. Nakamura

Mr. & Mrs. Sun Kien Lam

Mr. Edward S. Lanson

Ms. Jacqueline Thomas Law

Mr. William H. Lawrence

Ban Lee 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph K. Lee

Ms. Dorothy Y. Lee 

Ms. Mollie M. Y. Lee 

Ms. Pauline A. Leigh

Mr. Kenneth A. Len 

Mr. & Mrs. Anthony M. 
Lenzer 

Mr. Jim H. Liao 

Mr. Solomon Lima 

Mrs. Priscilla W. Lindsay

Mrs. Mary T. Lock 

Dr. & Mrs. Theodore J. Loo, 
Sr. 

Mr. Sean Lopez 

Mr. Hans P. L’Orange

Mr. & Mrs. Roland S. Y. 
Louie 

Dr. & Mrs. John J. Lowrey

Mr. & Mrs. David K. Luke, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Cheong Lum

Mr. Richard M.C. Lum

Mr. Michael Lupski 

Mr. Michael H. Lyons, II

Mrs. Mette W. Lyons 

Mr. Jiho Machida 

Drs. Jose M. & Gloria 
Madamba 

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald H. 
Maesaka 

Mr. Roy S. Makizuru

Ms. Nancy Makowski

Ms. Barbara Marty 

Dr. & Mrs. Herbert Marutani

Ms. Claire M. Masaki

Mr. & Mrs. George Mason

Mr. Richard S. Matsubara

Ms. Barbara T. Matsui

Mr. Yoshimi Matsunaga

Mr. Harry H. Matsuno

Mr. & Mrs. Torao Matsunobu

Mr. Ronald K. Matsuo

Mr. & Mrs. Harry A. Mattson

Ms. Alice N. Mau 

Ms. Bettie R. May 

Mr. Thomas Joseph McCabe, 
Jr. 

Mrs. Sumie F. McCabe

Mr. Harold E. McCarthy

LTC Frances M. McClurkin, 
(Ret) 

Dr. & Mrs. Robert W. 
McHenry, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Herbert K. 
Mikami 
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Friends of the Cancer Research Center of Hawai‘i Donors
Gifts received April 2007 through December 2007

John M. Adams

Shirley M. Afuso

Aloha United Way

Carole Anamizu

Rosemary Apo

Mildred S. Ariyoshi

Eileen I.Awai

Robert R. Bean

Raymond Bega

Joan S. Bellinger

Big Island Candies

Peter Bihari & Chris 
Campbell

William & Rowena 
Blaisdell

Brian’s Fishing Supply 
(Brian Kimata)

Patricia Kelly Chang

Takeshi Chinen

Dr. Jonathan & Cora Cho

Henry T. F. Chong

Harold Chun

Michael J. Chun

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Chung

Donald A. Corbin

Jean Cornuelle

Robert Donigan

Olive M. Doo

William & Jo Ann 
Dornbush

Henry H. Endo

Kathleen H. Field

Sheila & Ed Fong

Four Seasons Resort 
Hualalai

Friends of Hawai‘i 
Charities, Inc.

David & Irene Fritzinger

Betty C. Fujioka

Gracie & Francis Fujitani

Paul Fukunaga

Mr. & Mrs. Kazuyoshi 
Fukushima

Beatrice Goodenow

Frank S. Haines

Walter & Betty Harimoto

Elaine Hayashi

Annie L. Hayashida

Walter & Hazel Hirayama

The Estate of Lawrence 
Tadaharu Hirohata

Philamer B. & Michael Y. 
Ichikawa

Global Impact

Kenneth & Janet Inouye

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Itoh

Ms. Terry R. Joiner

Henry C. Kassebeer, Jr.

Fumiko S. Kawamura

James T. Kawasaki

Mr. & Mrs. Frances Keala

Tsuyako S. Kim

Dr. Laurence N. Kolonel

Gary & Jill Kosaki

Ann S. Koto

Bryan & Audrey Kubo

Bunki Kumabe

Katherine Kurakake

Judy Lee

Rose W. Lee

Gilbert & Sylvia Leong

Sam & Pauline Leong

Loïc Le Marchand & 
Charleen Essling

Don & Lila Lim

Alan M. Low

Cheong Lum

Glen & Valerie Maeshiro

Christiana Y. Masagatani

Mr. & Mrs. George 
Matsuo

William Matsuo

Carol Merdian

Merrill Lynch & Co. 
Foundation, Inc.

Landon Yoshida

James & Keiko Mimaki

Herbert Minn

Lucile Smith Mistysyn

Yasuo Miyasato

Esther A. Moribe

Ron & Betty Morikawa

Kennard & Miriam 
Morimoto

Walter & Karen Muraoka

Alan & Joy Nagata

George Nagayama

Sidney Nakamura

Mr. & Mrs. Michio Niiya

Florence Nikaido

Daniel Nishibun

Edwin K. Nishiyama

May Ogata

Harold & Mary Otani

Pediatric Primary Care 
LLP

Diane J. Plotts

Rand Potts

Robert W. & Doris S. 
Pulley

The Queen’s Health 
Systems 

Mr. & Mrs. Leroy G. 
Rathburn

James & Kathleen 
Reinhardt

Edward Sasaki

Kiyoshi & Hanayo Sasaki

Michael N. Scarfone

Tsutomu & Sharon 
Shigemasa

Margaret Smith

Doris H. Smyser

C. Earl Stoner, Jr.

Bebe Moody Sumner

Glenn & Beverly Suzuki

Robert & Ethel Tachikawa

Lance Takamiya

George Takeuchi

Herbert & Nancy 
Takeuchi

Yasuhide & Harue 
Tamashiro

Doris H. Tengan

Mr. & Mrs. Isao Tomita

John & Francis Tsui

Lydia Tsutsui

Jerry & Suelyn Tune

United Airlines

United Way of the   
Bay Area

Michael M. Kawano

James F. Upchurch

Verizon Foundation

Robert Chingon

Gerald Honma

Jo Ann Kagawa

Patricia P. Whittle

Charles Wong

Fannie H. Wong

Gina Wong

A. James Wriston, Jr.

Xcel Hawaii, Inc.

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Yee

Stephen & Jeanne Yeh

Nathan M. Yoshizaki

Larry Yung

Memorial Gifts 

Patricia S. Chang (in  
memory of Randolph 
Chang)

Barry Chung (in memory  
of John Stapleton)

Vi Dolman (in memory of 
Edna Conroy)

Vi Dolman (in memory of 
Mary Jane Reinholdt)

Mina & Richard L. 
Humphreys (in memory 
of Ron Wright)

John & Niki Landgraf  
(in memory of Jackie 
Kau, Ross Landgraf, 
Buster Shim, &  
Clarence Young) 

P. M. McFadden (in 
memory of Lloyd Fujie)

P. Nathan Minn (in 
memory of John 
Stapleton)

Sam H. & Frances M. 
Sato (in memory of 
Rosemary Farnsworth)

Eudice R. Schick (in 
memory of Marilyn 
Wallace)

Ethel Serikaku (in 
memory of Francis Woo)

Gifts received through  
Aloha United Way

H. Howard Stephenson 

Mr. & Ms. Henry Uyehara

Mrs. Joan M. Uyehara

Mr. Roy T. Uyehara 

Mr. William Y. Uyeno

Mrs. Floraine F. Van Orden

Mr. Herbert G. Van Orden

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel F. S. Von

Dr. Angela K. Wai 

Mr. & Mrs. David Wallace

Ms. Nancy T. Watanabe

Mr. Richard K. Watanabe

Mr. Wayne Watanabe

H. J. Watase 

Ms. Gail S. Weeks 

Mr. Francis G. Wilson

Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Witt

Mr. & Mrs. Henry K. K. 
Wong 

Mr. & Mrs. William M.  
Wood, Jr. 

Ms. Harriet K. Woods

Mr. & Ms. Gordon Y. L. Yabui   

Mr. & Mrs. Kingo Yamada

Ms. Sharon Y. Yamagata

Ms. Barbara S. Yamaguchi

Mrs. Janne A. Yamaguchi

Ms. May Yamaguchi 

Mr. & Mrs. George 
Yamamoto 

Ms. Elaine T. Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Kiyomi 
Yamamoto 

Mr. & Mrs. Seiji Yamamoto

Mr. Harry Y. Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Norman K. 
Yamamura 

Mr. George K. Yamashiro

K. Yamauchi 

Mr. Richard Z. Yamauchi

Ms. Judy K. Yanagida

Mr. & Mrs. Koji Yatogo

Mrs. Florence L. Yee

Mr. Henry L. S. Yee 

Mr. Clifton K. Y. Yim

Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Yogi

Mr. & Mrs. Larry S. Yogi

Ms. Sandra J. Yokomoto

Mr. Noboru Yokoyama

Mr. Wayne K. Yonehara

Mr. Mutsuo Yoneshige

James S. & Harriet O. 
Yoshimori 

Mr. Theodore T. Yoshizaki

Mr. & Mrs. Carl N. Yoshizawa

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Young

Ms. Merlyn C. Young

Siu Hing L. Young 

Mr. Joseph Zager
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The Cancer Research Center of 
Hawai‘i Mission Statement

The mission of the Cancer Research Center of 

Hawai‘i is to reduce the burden of cancer through 

research, education, and service with an emphasis 

on the unique ethnic, cultural, and environmental 

characteristics of Hawai‘i and the Pacific.

Columbia in Vancouver this year (see pages 

5 and 6 for details). 

 Last but not least, congratulations to 

our new junior faculty members Hai-

ning Yang, who joined Dr. Michele 

Carbone’s Thoracic Oncology Program 

as assistant researcher, and Ian Pagano 

and Hansong Wang, who work with 

Dr. Lynne Wilkens of the Epidemiology 

Program as assistant specialists in the 

Cancer Center’s Biostatistics shared 

resource.

 Our new year looks promising and we 

are grateful that you have joined us as we 

strive to win the fight against cancer and 

improve the quality of lives of survivors of 

the disease.

Dr. Carl-Wilhelm Vogel

Director

Director's Message Thank you for your generous support.
(continued from page 1)
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F R I E N D S  O F  C A N C E R  R E S E A R C H

Join the Fight Against Cancer
Your tax-deductible contribution will support cancer research in Hawai‘i.

The amount of my gift is:

$500 $100 $50 Other $_______

Please make check payable to:
Friends of Cancer Research

1236 Lauhala Street
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813
Telephone 808-586-3010

www. crch.org • www.crchfriends.org

Mahalo for your donation. Your gift to

Friends of Cancer Research Center of Hawai‘i

is tax-deductible as allowed by law. The

Federal tax ID number is 99-0207313.

Name (please print)

Address

City

State

Telephone

Email

Zip
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